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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 18th September 2024 
Activity:  Kara Passi tells us about the recent teacher visit to the Kara Mulia School, Surabaya 

      On Duty:  Club Host:  Don Holywell                                            Set up/Pack up:  Graham McHarrie  

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 25th September 2024 

 

Activity: John Gartlan will reveal things on ‘The Lighter 
Side of the Law’ 

Club Host: Stan Robins 
Set up/pack up:  Peter McSkimming 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 

• Our Driver Training will take place at the 
Showgrounds on Friday 27th November; details 
to follow 

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 
 
 Cambridge Coastcare protects and enhances the recreational, educational and environmental values 
of the 4.5 kms or so of pristine coastline within the Town of Cambridge (ToC) – about 53 hectares of 
coastal bushland reserve. Back in the 1960s this wasn’t the case, and the beachfront area was used 
and abused by all and sundry as a matter of course. In 1971 the Environmental Protection Authority 
was established, and the ToC came into being in 1994. Five years later Cambridge Coastcare (CC) was 
founded, and has recently celebrated 25 years of volunteering in the area. Meg Anklesaria has been 
intimately involved with this, and she came along to tell us how the 70 to 80 volunteers spend their 
time and explained the measures that are taken to preserve our stretch of coastline. The level of 
monitoring is extremely sophisticated and includes drones and monitoring flights, and this helps with 
the planning of defensive strategies which will keep the coastline in good shape. Meg explained what 
has happened over the years, such as Cyclone Alby in 1978 right through to severe storms in 2020 
which caused a lot of erosion around the Floreat Surf Life Saving Club. Once dune faces are eroded, 
they won’t come back. Between 2018 and 2022 the dunes lost about 143 cubic metres of sand. CC 
has spent a lot of time weeding, installing fencing and coir matting to hold plants in place, and during 
2023 volunteers put in 629 pro bono hours of work. Each local native seedling that is planted receives 
protection and water until it is well established. What an amazing job the Coastcare does! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthdays:  Margaret Lane (23 Jul); Mike Graham (17 Aug); Marina Petrelis (14 Sep)  

Wedding anniversaries: Ross & Fran Ledger (2 Jul); Mike & Yvonne Graham (31 Aug) 

Rotary anniversaries: Roger Veary (’76 Rosebank; ’78 Floreat) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

His wife got a severe bladder infection. Things went wrong when he said ‘you’re in trouble’ 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

